
St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School 

Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250 

T: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Family Mass 

Children’s Liturgy every 9am Mass 

except in school holidays 

 

P & F Meeting 

Wednesday 2 June 7pm 

 

 

St Patrick’s Hall 

Enquires and bookings please call the 

school office 

 

 

Outside School Hours Care 

E: eastgosford.oshc@dbb.org.au 

or phone 0408 165 671 

or visit the school website 

 

 

The Uniform Shop 

phone 0412 087 696 

opening hours during school terms 

Tuesday 

8.30am – 10.30am 

Also 1st Friday of every month 

2.00pm – 4.00pm 

The uniform shop can be contacted 

outside of business hours by email 

stpatricksprimary@alinta.com.au 

payments can be made direct to  

Alinta Apparel in the form of cash, 

credit card, or debit credit card 

NO CHEQUES 

uniform price list  & online shopping 

available at 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/alinta/ 

 

2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

Fortnightly Friday 2pm  

or as advised. 

Contact Louise 0407 100 433 

 

Canteen 

Infants: Wednesday & Friday 

Primary: Wednesday & Friday 

Rostered volunteers please give  

24 hours’ notice if you are unable to 

attend 
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      Enews 5              23 April 2021  From our Acting Principal Mr Chris Franklin….. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Our term is quickly disappearing as we now suddenly find ourselves at the mid-

point of Term 2.  The students are eagerly learning and rehearsing their dance 

routines to share with you in our upcoming concert early in Term 3. 

 
I have spoken to a number of students about wearing the correct Winter School 

Uniform this week and would appreciate if all parents could also check that their 

children have all the necessary components of their uniform when they leave 

each day for school.  A number of students have missing or damaged school ties 

and this is an important aspect of our uniform.  I ask that you please replace any 

missing or damaged items over the next week so that each student is  

representing our school with pride.  It is an expectation that all students wear the 

correct uniform with all of its components every day. 

 
This week saw the students attend with a variety of crazy hair 

styles on Tuesday to support our past student Sophie H and 

her fellow students and teachers who all participated in The 

World’s Greatest Shave to raise money for the Leukaemia  

Foundation. A massive congratulations to St Joseph’s College 

who raised in excess of $32,000 with this event and a very big 

thank you to the families of St Patrick’s who contributed an  

extra $433 to the cause with your donations on Tuesday. 

 
 
Last week I had the absolute pleasure of joining the 

Year 6 students on their annual excursion to  

Canberra. I was impressed with the maturity and  

behaviour of each of our students over the three days 

and many venues that we attended. We had positive 

feedback from every venue and the hotel about the  

exceptional behaviour of our students.  

 

I would also like to extend a big thank you to Mrs Turnbull, Mrs Stitt, Mr Sullivan, 

Mrs Ristuccia and Mrs Wagstaff who gave their time so that this excursion was 

possible and were away from their families for these days. 

 
Next Monday (24/5/21) our 

Diocese will celebrate 200 

years of Catholic School 

Education with a special 

Mass. Our Primary students 

will walk down to St Edward’s 

College to participate in this 

Mass at 10:30am and our  

Infants students will  

participate in the Mass via a live link to their classrooms. 

 



 On Tuesday next week (25/5/21) we have eight students representing St Patrick’s and 

the Central Coast Cluster of Schools at the Diocesan Cross Country Trials at Fagan 

Park in Galston. These students will be competing against Catholic Schools from the 

Northern Beaches and the North Shore Clusters of schools for a place on the Broken Bay 

Cross Country Team who will then attend the Polding Trials at eastern Creek in a few 

weeks.  

We wish the following students well on Tuesday: Lorenzo A, Kowhai B, Carys S, Robbie F, Aaditya G,  

Tahia L, Ashton M and Ava S. 

 
Our annual playgroup sessions begin on Thursday next 

week (27/5/21) from 9am until 10am on the Infants  

Campus. Thank you to Miss Conwell and Ms Cohen who 

have prepared and will lead this session which will have a 

beach theme. There will be further playgroups on  

Wednesday 16/6/21, Monday 2/8/21 and Friday 27/8/21.  

Please see our playgroup flyer or contact the School Office 

for further information. 

 
We will welcome Mrs Walsh back to school after her leave 

on Monday 31 May 2021 and Mrs Osling will also return to 

her Year 3 classroom on the same day. 

 
Chris Franklin 

Acting Principal 

 
  

 

 

 

SCHOOL PAYMENTS 

BPAY IS OUR PREFERRED METHOD  OF PAYMENT  FOR SCHOOL FEES 

EFTPOS  — OVER THE PHONE OR IN PERSON AT THE OFFICE FOR SCHOOL FEES 

COMPASS PAY IS SOMETIMES USED FOR REPRESENATIVE SPORT  

(Some parents used this method for our recent Mothers Day Stall, this does not allow us to track purchases for stu-

dents, please let us know if your child did not receive a gift) 

QKR! IS USED FOR LUNCH ORDERS AND SPECIAL EVENTS EG MOTHERS DAY STALL. YEAR 6 SHIRTS ETC. 

 

PLEASE DO NOT DROP OFF YOUR 

CHILDREN HERE—IT IS PUTTING 

OTHER  

CHILDREN AT RISK !! 



 FROM OUR ACTING RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CO-ORDINATOR MR SULLIVAN 

BEAUTIFICATION OF SALVATORIAN FOUNDER 

Last weekend the beautification of Salvatorian Founder, Fr 

Francis Mary of the Cross Jordan took place in Rome. Over the 

last 20 years the Salvatorians have led our community.    

Extract from the Parish Bulletin  

Fr Francis Jordan was born John Baptist Jordan on 16th June 

1848 in Germany. He was known to spend much time in pri-

vate prayer, and his time as a painter and decorator showed 

him the vast material and spiritual needs of the people. After 

his ordination in 1878 he had thoughts of uniting all Catholics 

to spread and defend the faith. His vision was for a society of 

clergy, religious and laity working together for this mission.  

The pre-Vatican II Church, however, was not ready for this and 

encouraged him to start a religious order instead. Therefore, 

on 8th December 1881 three priests, including Fr Jordan, made 

their vows to what we now know as the Society of the Divine 

Saviour. Exactly 7 years later the congregation of sisters was 

founded. Fr Jordan died on 8th September 1918.  

Today, spread over more than 40 countries, there are over 

3000 Salvatorians who work through a number of apostolates 

such as parishes, pastoral care, aged care, youth work and as 

missionaries. Through this work the vision of Fr Francis Jordan 

is becoming more and more of a reality. In 2020 Pope Francis 

set the date for Francis Jordan’s long awaited beatification, 

15th May 2021.  Salvatorians worldwide will be united more 

than ever despite being physically apart. In Australia, NSW Salvatorians will celebrate a thanksgiving Mass for the 

beatification with their local Bishop, Most Rev Anthony Randazzo, on 18th June. This will be followed by an Australian 

celebration in Perth with Archbishop Timothy Costelloe on 8th September.  

These celebrations will also commemorate the 60th anniversary of the Australian Region and the 140th Anniversary 

of the Salvatorian Order and further strengthen the bond of the Salvatorian family 

Confirmation  

Please keep in your prayers all those children preparing for the Sacrament of Confirmation next month.  

200 Years of Catholic Education Plans are being made to celebrate and recognise 200 years of Catholic Education 

in Australia.  

Students from St Patrick’s, St Joseph’s and St Edwards will come together at mass on 24th May at the Edmund Rice 

Centre. This day has been specially chosen as it is the Feast Day of Mary Help of Christians and she is the patron saint 

of Australia. We look forward to joining with our High School students to celebrate this event.  



 FROM  THE PARISH 

Upcoming Confirmations in June.  

 

SUNDAY JUNE 6 - Bishop Anthony Randazzo will 

officiate at three Mass on Sunday June 6 for the 

confirmation of our children. 

 

• 9:30 am, a group of 11 from St Edwards 

• 11:30 am, 1st group of Year 3 children 

• 2:00 pm, 2nd group of Year 3 children 

 

If parents have any questions, please call the Par-

ish Office on 4325 1042. 



 My Canberra Trip by Elsa 

My alarm went off at 5:00am on Wednesday. I was so tired but my excitement pulled me out of bed. We arrived at 

school at 5:45am. It was so dark you could only just see the outline of people's faces. It took a while for me to find my 

friends because of the huge crowd. Just think about it, sixty kids with at least one parent with them it was chaos! After 

everyone was organised we put our luggage under the bus, said goodbye and set off. The bus ride was 5 hours  

including a stop for recess. Everyone cheered as we crossed the border. 

Once we arrived we went to the National Art Gallery. There were so many unique and fun paintings. We also visited 

the National Museum but my favourite thing that we went to on day 1 was the Australian Mint. We watched coins get 

made by robots. The coins fell into barrels making a sound like windchimes in the strong wind. Apparently, when 

you're down there with the robots it's so loud you have to wear earplugs!  

After a long day we headed to Sundown Villas we got sorted into cabins of mostly 5. We put our luggage into our  

cabins and went to dinner. Dinner was great, we had hot steamy burgers with hot chips and salad with some ice 

cream for dessert to top it off. Afterward we went back to the cabins, had showers, settled in and went to bed. 

We stepped outside our cabins and literally froze. I was in my winter school uniform but I forgot tights so it was even 

colder! We shivered as we walked to breakfast at 6:45 on Thursday. At 8:00 we set off for another full day of activities. 

The best by far though was Parliament House (the new one). We got to watch Scott Morrison and Lucy Wicks in  

action from a soundproof glass box above. We even got to eat frozen yoghurt in Parliament house! 

On our last day in Canberra we went to the A.I.S (Australian Institute of Sport). There was so many fun games  

including one when you laid down on a sled like thing and leaned left and right to steer your toboggan.  

Overall in Canberra I had an amazing experience that I got to share with my friends and classmates. I took way too 

many photos and it took ages to show my parents all of them. The cold mornings are definitely worth it. I was  

exhausted when I got home. I couldn't wait to lie down in my bed and fall asleep.  

YEAR 6 IN CANBERRA……………. 



 

Students from our school recently went on an education tour of the national capital. Students were given the oppor-
tunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and de-
mocracy. 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital 
as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian 
Government is contributing funding of  $30 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program 
towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion. 

Canberra  by Sarah S 

Oh, Canberra! One of the best excursions I’ve been on. If I do say so myself. Cold nights, yummy food and breath-

taking views. it's hard to say no to this experience. There was so much to see and do, even if we had longer we 

wouldn’t see it all. 

To begin you know you're in Canberra when you wake up and the cold just hits you. You might think it's bad but 

snuggling under the blankets is just so cozy and warm. The glass is frosty and outside is as cold as Antarctica, but 

being in the warmth of the cabin is just calming. Speaking of cabins, they were truly spectacular. The cabins give you 

a hint of independence with really comfy bunk beds! The food there was so delicious you had to go for seconds,  

especially Breakfast. Scrambled eggs, sausages and hash browns, yummy!  

“We are not spending enough money on defence!” Was the cry I heard from the House of Representatives. There 

was definitely some serious business happening in there. Budget week was definitely exciting and to top it all off we 

got to see Scomo! Awesome!  

Nerves rush through my body, or the weightlessness of the elevator. I hold my breath as I step outside the elevator 

and I feel free. I can’t describe how tall Telstra tower is. It makes you feel small. After a Whole bunch of selfies and 

scenery for that day, we were exhausted, but it was worth it! 

To conclude three jam packed days of freedom, we ate our way through the end with McDonald’s. It was so cool  

eating out with my class, and it was a great way to end the trip. 

I feel so lucky to have been able to go. A place as special as Canberra, learning and seeing so many new things,  

I definitely have to go again! 

YEAR 6 IN CANBERRA……………. 



 MINI VINNIES TEAM….. 

Dear St Patrick’s families, 

The Mini Vinnies team would like to make you aware of the #Family 
Winter Sleepout @Home appeal.  

Date and Time: Friday, 30 July 2021 @ 7:30 pm 

Location: Family Homes 

Families across Australia to be advocates for the Homeless. St Vincent 
de Paul are hoping to raise funds and awareness about homelessness 
and disadvantage in our community. Please join us on July 30, in your 
very own home and: 

- Make a card, write a message and attach it to a muesli bar/biscuit snack to be donated back at 
school, to be taken and shared on the streets by the Vinnies Night Patrol Van. 

- Make soup together to drink to stay warm when out on your own sleep out/sit out. This is some-
thing that the Van usually distributes to those on the street. 

- Sleep/Sit outside in the cold for a period of time, with only cardboard to sit on. During this time, 
discuss questions around how you are feeling, how the homeless must feel, as well as share 
some facts to raise awareness of Homelessness. 

- Pray together as a family for those people in our community who have no secure, warm housing.  

- Donate what you can through the fundraising page. 

All money will assist Vinnies in providing support for those in our community who need it the most. 

For further information, and to donate, please go to #Family Winter Sleepout @Home in Fund-
raise your way (vinniesnsw.org.au) 

Thank you for caring. 

From the Mini Vinnies team. 

From Mrs Hartz in the Library and LARC (Learning and Resource Centre) 

Premier's Reading Challenge 

We have a few more avid readers who have completed the Premier's Reading Challenge for 

2021.  

Congratulations to Anna in 1G, Jude in 3B, Esther in 4B and Georgie in 5B for reading exciting 

books over the last few weeks. 

Keep reading everyone.... there is plenty of time to complete this years challenge! 

  

National Simultaneous Storytime 

This week children from Kindergarten to Year 4 enjoyed the story "Give me some space" by Philip 

Bunting. 

Children were very excited to hear the story read to them from the International Space Station by 

astronaut Dr Shannon Walker. 

We learnt lots of facts about space especially that "We are life in space" and that we must take 

care of our planet because no other planet can support life.  

  

https://my.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au/fundraise-your-way/family-winter-sleepout-home-1
https://my.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au/fundraise-your-way/family-winter-sleepout-home-1


 

Year 2 Excursion 

To enrich our experiences in History and  

Geography, Year 2 visited a range of local 

and historical sites - Bulgandry Aboriginal Art 

Site (Kariong), Henry Kendall Cottage (West 

Gosford) and Pioneer Park (Point Frederick).  

This was an integral component for inquiry 

learning as we explored our local  

environment, connection to these places and 

their history. We also saw communication 

through art and how technology has changed 

over time. 

We researched, identified and explored  

significant people, events and places within 

our local community. The students recorded 

their thinking and learning using digital  

technology which can then be embedded in 

our classroom learning.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a fun day at St Pat’s supporting St Joseph’s and St Pat-s Ex-student Sophie H who 

had her head shaved for The World's Greatest Shave Event—St Patrick’s  raised  $433 which 

Sophie was very pleased to add to her ever growing total . Here is the link to St Joseph’s  

Facebook page. 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/thatdayweraisedthirtytwothousanddollarsforcancerresearch  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/thatdayweraisedthirtytwothousanddollarsforcancerresearch


 Bingo Night— Our Bingo night will be held on Saturday 24th July at Terrigal Bowling club approx. 
time 6.30pm.  10 Games to be played.  More details to come in the following weeks.  Unfortu-
nately, no children will be able to attend.    
 

We are asking for families who own business who would like to donate prizes to our Bingo 
Night, Big or small,  anything is greatly appreciated.  
 

Bingo Prizes/ Auction Items/ Raffle so far and a massive thank you to the following:  
• Tyrrell’s 2016 Shiraz by Adam Crouch & NSW Premier, Gladys Berejiklian. 

• Carillion 2018 Sauv Blanc Chardonnay Adam Crouch & NSW Premier, Gladys Berejiklian. 

• x4 $25 McDonalds Vouchers 

• Hunter Valley Zoo Family Pass  

• X2 Family Vouchers Erina Ice Arena 

• Studio CCVR 2 x 1 hour VR experience vouchers to you  

• Monkey Mania x2 Family Passes 

• Kidsworld at impact Centre Erina entry for 3 children 

• 30 m retractable hose real from Hoselink 

• Irukandji Family Pass ( 2 adults 2 kids)  

• Big 4 holiday parks membership 

• Australian Turf Club ( Horse Racing) 4 General Admission tickets (entry into either Rosehill/  

Randwick/Canterbury Park or Warwick Farm) 

Our next P & F Meeting is on Wednesday 2nd June.  We look forward to seeing our regulars and we  
welcome any new parents and/or carers who would like to take part.  If you have any feedback and your 
unable to attend our P & F Meeting, please email Rachael – rach380@hotmail.com or Louise – 
louise.bridekirk@bigpond.com. 
 
Canteen update 
Thanks to all of our wonderful volunteers who ensure both canteens have been open each and every week 
this term. Attached is the most recent roster – please contact Louise on 0407 100 433 or comment on ‘Our 
Kids Canteen’ Facebook page if you can help out. 
 
We are trialling Gluten Free sausage rolls, so please if you have a gluten free child, we welcome your  
feedback with new menu items. We are currently looking at options that will increase our capacity on the 
primary canteen. 
 
A few questions you may need answering…………... 
• What happens if my child is sick and I have ordered a canteen lunch?  

If you order lunch for your child/children and they are unwell on the day.  Contact the office  
before 9am if they are not attending school and we will arrange for a cash refund to be sent to your 
child’s classroom the next school day 
 

 If you pick your child up from school during the day – please understand that we have already  
 catered for your child, therefore a refund is not available 
 
• What happens if something is missing from my child’s lunch order or I have ordered lunch and they 

have not received it? 
Please understand that sometimes items get missed – this happens more regularly with large  
orders or when children order a variety of different food. We are completely volunteer run and  
packing lunches for the whole school sometimes gets a little crazy.  If your child recognises that they 
are missing an item – please advise them to  

• a) tell their teacher if they are in infants  
• or b) come to the canteen and talk to the volunteers if in primary 
 

• Keep your child’s details up to date on QKR – if your child is listed as being in kindergarten, but they 
are actually in year 5 – this makes it quite hard for us to get their lunch to them. 

 
• Order under the appropriate side – Infants Menus if your child is in infants and Primary Menus if your 

child is in primary. If you have a child on each side – please check you have ordered from the right 
canteen for each child. 

 
• Order by the cut-off time and that you receive a receipt - this assists us if your child presents at the 

canteen and tells us they do not have any lunch and their parents/carers ordered them a lunch order. 
 

NEWS FROM OUR P & F COMMITTEE  



 

 

NEWS FROM OUR P & F COMMITTEE CONT’D 

Week Date Infants Primary 

MAY 

5. Wednesday 19th Bianca Pickham Nan Moffatt 

  Friday 21st     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY Pat Sanfilippo 
Pam Magill 

Lorraine Hughes 
  

6. Wednesday 26th   Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 28th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY   Katie Ercan 

JUNE 

7. Wednesday 2nd Yvette Zurek-Morris 
Trish Noble 

Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 4th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY   Amy Whitworth 
Kristy Smith 

  Wednesday 9th     

8. Friday11th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY   Lorraine Hughes 

9. Wednesday 16th Suzanne Simpkins 
Vanessa Potter 
  

Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 18th     

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY     

10. Wednesday 23rd   Lorraine Hughes 

  Friday 25th PUPIL FREE DAY PUPIL FREE DAY 

  9:30am – 11:30am     

  11:00am – 2:00pm     

  Or ALL DAY     

Here is the link 

to our  

Canteen  

Facebook Page 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150373901753074/?multi_permalinks=1154178634705934&notif_id=1560382830249831&notif_t=group_activity


 What did I think of Muogamarra? I thought… Muogamarra is a wonderful place.  

Lots of fresh air and lots of space!  

Muogamarra is loads of fun, I recommend it to everyone.  

 

What did we do there? We… painted our faces with ashes so black and followed an inter-

esting bushwalking track.  

Covered our arms with ochre paint and climbed a big mountain that made me faint.  

We learnt about the Indigenous, and heard many a tale.  

Even saw an Indigenous carving of a big, cool, whale! 

We found a tree that cools you down, our guides really should be proud. 

 

By Dione Fifita (4B) 

 

I went to Muogamarra, it was as hot as lava and we learnt about lots of things.  

We found a bush of leaves and it smelt so peacefully.  

I put it on my hand and we walked across more land and saw how They used to be.  

Then we found a beautiful tree and we sat there peacefully.  

I put the burnt bark on my face and people thought I looked like a disgrace.  

We found an unusual plant that the Indigenous used for super glue, I got poked a few times 

by that! 

They named it the grass tree which grew 1cm a year and used the spike as a spear because it 

could float.  

That was my adventure and everything had different textures and now I know a lot extra.  

 

By Rebecca Liu (4 Gold), 

Muogamarra, a place that many species of animals and plants live in, that aren’t in Sydney. For example, for years when 

there were bushfires the trees will gain ash on their bark, which Aboriginal people would spread on their faces and body 

like paint. Also the sandstone rocks they find, they use to make different paints like red, orange and a rare pink. 

 

They would eat things like the nectar from banksia, but when the banksia is soft they use it as toilet paper, but if it is 

spikey they use it as a comb. 

 

Aboriginal people would find nuts in the wild. But a specific nut has poison in it. But the Aboriginal people knew how to 

get rid of it, by peeling off the shell, crushing it up then putting it in a string basket to put in a stream of water, They used 

small gum nuts on stick sticks to brush their teeth. 

 

Strangely, there was a plough that convicts probably used. The Convict Road 

was located at Muogamarra as well. The convicts had used the rock that they 

mined to create a ledge. 

 

Also they had a kangaroo arving that pointed to the women’s site. Those are the 

wonders of Muogamarra. 

 

By Codey Pearman (4G) 

We were at Muogamarra for our Year 4 excursion and the subject is His- tory 

and Science. 

Red Gum Trees 

The Red Gum Tree would cool Aboriginals down when they were very hot in summer. 

Banksia 

Aboriginals could put their fingers in the banksias and get fresh yummy nectar. 

Overhangs  

Overhangs were mostly on mountains. They hang out so it’s shady and this means it is a good place to sleep.  

Grass tree  

YEAR 4  EXCURSION 



 


